
CITY OF NATIONAL CITY 
 

CANCELLATION OF NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING FOR A 
SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT TO THE 2023-2024 ANNUAL ACTION PLAN 

 
NOTICE WAS GIVEN that the City Council of the City of National City would hold a Public 
Hearing, Tuesday, January 16, 2024 to consider: 
 

The review of public comments received during a 30-day public review period 
(December 15, 2023 through January 14, 2024) of the Substantial Amendment to 
the 2023-2024 Annual Action Plan.  
 

In accordance with the federal regulations at 24 CFR Part 91, the City of National 
City is required to prepare and submit a Substantial Amendment when modifying 
proposed projects in its Annual Action Plan for Housing and Community 
Development Entitlement Programs funded by the U.S. Department of Housing 
and Urban Development (HUD). The City will allocate Home Investment 
Partnerships (HOME) program and HOME-American Rescue Plan (HOME-ARP) 
funds in the amount of $1,500,000 towards the development of Union Tower, a 94 
unit affordable rental housing project.  

 
This item has been pulled from that agenda and will not be heard as scheduled. 
 
Any questions regarding this notice you may contact the City Clerk’s Office at 
clerk@nationalcityca.gov or (619) 336-4228 
 
January 5, 2024 
Shelley Chapel, City Clerk 
Previously Published in the Star News: Friday, December 15, 2023 
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